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On Thursday, my wife and I and another couple left The News-Press office and
walked across the street to the Lee County Supervisor of Elections office.

Vanessa and I had the girls with us, Sierra and Sequoia, giving them a taste of
a historic election that has excited them as much as grown folks.

The entire experience had a surreal quality to it, unlike any felt in the
previous seven presidential elections I voted in. There was heavy sense of
emotion in the air, equal parts anticipation and trepidation, as the short line
moved swiftly into the early voting area.

Regular visitors to this space won't be surprised by my choice: I voted for
Barack Obama as the next president of the United States.

And it felt darn good.

Only the narrow-minded and cold-hearted don't understand why this election has

special significance for blacks.

Only the brainless and the soulless begrudge blacks' extra enthusiasm during
this

campaign. These critics complain that blacks are voting for Obama simply because
of his race.

The charge is ludicrous.

Obama's overwhelming support among blacks is obviously about politics more than
race.

The Congressional Research Service, part of the Library of Congress, reports
that 83 percent of black voters picked Jimmy Carter in 1976 and 1980; 91 percent
picked Walter Mondale in 1984; 89 percent picked Michael Dukakis in 1988; 83-84
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percent picked Bill Clinton in 1992 and 1996; 90 percent picked Al Gore in 2000
and 88 percent picked John Kerry in 2004.

Neither Carter, Mondale, Dukakis, Clinton, Gore nor Kerry are black.

At least as far as I know.

Obama could be green with pink polka-dots and still pull upwards of 90 percent
of the black vote, as long as he ran as a Democrat.

For whatever reason - right or wrong, smart or stupid - most blacks eschew
voting for Republican candidates.

So, you expected that to change with Obama heading the ticket? All of the sudden
it's a racial thing, because the Democratic nominee enjoying all that black
support in 2008 just so happens - lo and behold! - to be black, too?

Please.

That said, you better believe there's a lot of pride among blacks. It's only
natural, to be expected, when a member of a marginalized group achieves an
unprecedented breakthrough.

It's no different than the sense of fulfillment among Roman Catholics when John
F. Kennedy became president.

Or women, when Geraldine Ferraro ran for vice president.

Or Italians, when Fiorello Henry La Guardia became New York's mayor. Or
Hispanics, when Lauro Cavazos joined the U.S. Cabinet.

Or Asian-Americans, when Norman Yoshio Mineta joined the Cabinet. Or Jews, when
Abe Beame became New York's mayor.

But guess what? You don't have to belong to one of those groups to comprehend
the magnitude of those moments.

Not if you're fairly reasonable, rational and realistic regarding human nature.

Likewise, you don't have to be in the group to enjoy your role in supporting the

candidate at this momentous juncture.

Whoever said whites are racist if they don't support Obama - or they're only
driven by guilt if they do - is just as crazy as the knuckleheads deriding
blacks' support of the Illinois senator.

I'm certain that some whites won't vote for Obama because he's black, the very
same reason some blacks are voting for him.

And I guess some whites might pick Obama in a misguided attempt at atonement for
the sins of their forefathers

But I believe the combined number of folks in those categories represent a
miniscule portion of the electorate. I believe America is much better, and much
smarter, than some of us think.
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Voters who oppose Obama have plenty of non-racial, non-religious reasons to
choose, chiefly his politics (which lean left) and his resume (a bit thin).

That's enough by itself if you're of that mind - with no need to consider the
crazy closet-Muslim terrorist nonsense.

But I think most folks choosing Obama - white, black, brown and yellow - are
doing so based on his intelligence, judgement and temperament, his obvious
organizational skills, considerable consensus-building ability and his quiet,
graceful strength.

That's why I voted for him.

And it felt darn good.

- Deron Snyder's column appears on Saturdays. E-mail dsnyder@news-press.com or
call 335-0358.
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